
 

 

 
 
 
  

Friday 13th  December 2019
Dear Parents, 

Love/Compassion 
Thank you God for your love for everyone. 

We  show kindness and love towards others in the same way that Jesus does. 
How do we show kindness and respect to one another? 

How do we  help other people less fortunate than ourselves? 
Love is about showing other people that we care and understand when they are unhappy. 

Celebrating our children: 

 
What Would Jesus Do Awards: Compassion Awards. 
Honey Bees- Harlow showed bravery during the 
nativity. 
Discovery- Joe produced a beautiful piece of artwork 
for compassion. 

Atlantis- Emily, Oliver and Bobby learnt extra lines 
at short notice. 
Enterprise- George for being a supportive friend. 
Endeavour- Arthur, caring for a friend in Maths. 
 

 
TT Rock stars: 
Discovery-Maisie 
Atlantis-Leo 

Enterprise-Leyla and Ruby  
Endeavour-Josh, Jude and Leo 
 

Stars of the Week:  
Discovery Class: Aubre and Rosie 

Atlantis Class: Maddie, Emily and Oliver 
Enterprise Class: Lola, Jack, Theo and Sophie 
Endeavour Class: Joe, George Fa, Adam and 
Chloe. 
 

Comments from our parents:  

  ‘Very excited about Christmas jumper day!’ 
‘Always great to hear what they have been doing’ 
‘Ah, he looks like he had a fab day!’ 
‘My child loved the visit from the elves, she was so 
excited to tell me about it!’  

 ‘An amazing Nativity’ 
‘So cute’ 
‘My child loved it and so did we!’ 
‘Brilliant Jo! We loved it. So proud of them all.’ 
‘My child loved the elves and couldn’t wait to tell us 
all!’ 

 
Events In School This Week: 

 Congratulations to all our infant children who 
took part in our nativity play, ‘The INN-

spectors’. They did so well with learning all 
those lines and songs. They certainly sung their hearts 
out! Thank you everyone for coming. Both 
performances were extremely well attended and I 
know that the children appreicated it. A big thank you 
must also go to FOHsM who organised refreshements 
and a raffle during performances. Thank you also to 
FOHSM for organising our Cinema Night today. The 
children love these experiences which you provide for 
them. 

 Naughty Elves! Nursery and 
EYFS had a wonderful visit 
on Wednesday from some 
mischievious elves! The 
children were so excited and 
loved all the treats the elves 
left them! 

 
 Rev Ann came into our class and to talk to us about 
‘The Journey to Bethlehem.’  

Rev Ann put us into 3 
groups: 
-Mary 
-Joseph 
-Donkey 
We acted out the journey. 
We learnt that, Messiah 

means King and Jesus means Saviour 



 

 
On a map we found Nazareth and Bethlehem. It was a 
long journey. 
It was good and I really enjoyed it.’ (Leo and Maddie) 
 
 

 
Forest School 

Sentence opener hunt 
Building towers 

Quotes from our children: 
Discovery-We found out about Harry Potter’s house. 
‘A nice lady bought it and did it up inside. It looks 
really nice.’ (Bobby) 
‘A dog and a giraffe made friends.’ (Brooke) 
Atlantis-‘ ‘A woman runs a Bed and Breakfast for 
guests who want a Harry Potter experience.’ (Leo) 
Enterprise- ‘I would like a youth centre in Much Hoole 
where people who are lonely could go to make 
friends.’ (Harry) 
Endeavour- ‘Church has a responsibility to the 
community to provide youth centre.’ (Morgan) 
‘The park is a youth centre, more should be invested.’ 
(Max) 
‘The community should pay for youth centres, families 
need it.’ (Sasha) 
 

 
Polar Express Week: 
Next week we are having a whole school 
Christmas reading week. As a school the children 
will be immersed in sections from the story. 
Teachers have planned lots of exciting activities 
for our children including an opportunity for 
them to come to school on Monday in their 
pyjamas! Thank you to Miss Topping for 
organising this for us. 

Party time! 
Our party day (non-uniform day) is on 
Wednesday 18th December. Parties take 
place in the afternoon and begin with party 
games in the hall followed by a party tea 

back in the classrooms. The children can come to 
school dressed in their party clothes. 

 

Primary admission applications 
The national statutory closing date for 
primary admission applications (new 

reception intake) for September 2019 is on Tuesday 
15th January 2020 at 12 noon. 
Please remember to apply for a place for your child 
even though their sibling attends this school.  

 

St Michael’s Church: 
15th December – Carols by Candlelight at 6pm. 
Christmas Eve Service at 4pm. 
Midnight Communion at 11.30pm 
Christmas Day Family Service at 10.30am 
 

Christmas holidays 
This will be the last newsletter of this term as we 
break up for the Christmas holidays next Friday 

(20th December). The staff of 
Hoole St. Michael’s would like 
to wish each and every one of 
you a wonderful Christmas 
and a happy, peaceful new 
year. We look forward to 
seeing all our children back in 

school on Tuesday 7th January 2020 for our 
Prayer Spaces Day.  
For I know the plans I have for you” declares the Lord 
“plans to prosper you and not to harm you, plans to 

give you hope and a future.” 
Jeremiah 29:11 

You are warmly invited to come and visit our Prayer 
Spaces activities in the hall at the end of the day 
(3.15pm-4pm). 

Important dates for your diary! 
Tuesday 17th December 

 Christmas Picnic and the Snowman film at 
Ribble Park Lodge. 

 EYFS and Nursery-Charismas songs and 
crafts. 11am. 

Wednesday 18th  December  

 Christmas party day 
Thursday 19th December 

 KS2 Pantomime Trip 
Friday 20th December 

 Hubbersty assembly in church 2.45pm 

 School closes 

 FoHSM Christmas biscuit sale 

 After school club closes at 4pm 
 
Tuesday 7th January 2020 – School Re opens 

 Prayer Spaces Day 
                  


